

School Lane, Yateley, Hampshire, GU46 6NN Tel: (01252) 408218 Fax: (01252) 408216

Headteacher: Miss J Redman www.westfields-jun.hants.sch.uk
@westfields jun

UNITE - INSPIRE - EXCEL

20th March 2020

Dear Parents.

Further to my various updates, thank you for informing us that your child fulfils the criteria as either a key worker child, a child with an EHCP or a child considered as vulnerable e.g. an allocated social worker or family support worker.

At present, I am able to offer provision for your child and we will do everything in our control for this to continue to be the case as long as possible. However, I would like to emphasise that my staff are also being affected. As such please be aware that at a future point, this may not be the case so please do ensure you are adhering to the key principles from the DfE (as per my email this morning).

Looking to next week, I wanted to share the key details:

- ➤ School will be open usual hours from 8.40am 3.15pm
- Uniform is optional but children will require a PE/Sports kit
- > Children will come straight into school and will be signed in at Reception
- Children will complete the same learning in school that children at home have been set so please send them in with their Home Learning Book, Reading Record and Book and Spelling Booklet
- Lunch arrangements are: home packed lunches or a school lunch (red or green choices only

 please be aware that we have advised that there may be some changes to published
 menus)
- > SCL (based at WIS) have informed me that they are able to offer usual charged wrap-around care (breakfast/after school club). Please contact them directly on 0345 6445747.

As per my previous correspondence, please call the school as usual if your child is not going to be attending school due to illness or a change in circumstance to the days that you have specified. This is extremely important as all teams are running on a skeleton structure so there will not be usual admin support.

As ever, thank you for your support. We will look forward to seeing your child next week.

Kind regards,

Miss Jo Redman Headteacher

ParentalEngagement













